
Centennial Hills Campus  
7951 Deer Springs Way Las Vegas, NV 89131 
702-685-4333 
 
Eastgate Campus 
7777 Eastgate Rd. Henderson, NV 89011 
702-643-5121 | 702-643-5138 (Fax) 
 
Nellis AFB Campus 
42 Baer Dr. NAFB, Las Vegas, NV 89115  
702-643-5121 | 702-643-5138 (Fax) 
  

 

Coral Academy of Science Las Vegas - Central Office 
8965 S. Eastern Ave. Ste 280 Las Vegas, NV 89123 

702-776-6529 | 702-776-6569 (Fax)  
 

Sandy Ridge Campus  
11051 Sandy Ridge Ave. Henderson, NV 89052 

702-776-8800 |702-776-8803 (Fax) 
 

Tamarus Campus 
 ​8185 Tamarus St. Las Vegas, NV 89123 

702-269-8512 | 702-269-3258 (Fax) 
 

Windmill Campus 
2150 Windmill Pkwy Henderson, NV 89074 

702-485-3410 | 702-722-2718 (Fax) 
 

 
To: Nevada State Public Charter School Authority 
 
From: Coral Academy of Science Las Vegas 
 
Date: December 16, 2020 
 
Re: Good Cause Exemption 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Coral Academy of Science Las Vegas (CASLV) is requesting a “Good Cause Exemption” for 
the submission of a charter amendment outside of the normal submission cycle. CASLV initially 
submitted a charter amendment at the last submission cycle in October 2020. The charter 
amendment was requesting the addition of a new facility and, due to that, an addition in 
enrollment for the 2022-2023 school year. 
 
On page 12 of the submitted charter amendment, it stated ​“While waiting for a decision on this 
amendment, we have been searching for multiple locations in West Henderson and East 
Henderson in case we lose the proposed land in West Henderson for this proposed campus.” 
 
In the time since submission, the land for a new campus in West Henderson became no longer 
available. With diligent searching, CASLV came upon available land for a new charter school on 
the west side of the Cadence neighborhood in Henderson. The land directly borders the Pittman 
neighborhood. With the rapid rise in development in Cadence and the need for a high-quality 
charter school for Pittman families, CASLV decided to create a new charter amendment given 
the circumstances.  
 
This new charter amendment still plans for its new campus to operate starting in the 2022-2023 
school year. The charter amendment and this good cause exemption memo were discussed at 
CASLV’s Board meeting on December 16, 2020, and both were unanimously approved by the 
CASLV Board of Directors. 
 
CASLV appreciates the support of the SPCSA staff in regards to this matter. CASLV wishes to 
submit this new charter amendment by close of business on Friday, December 18, 2020. CASLV 
requests that the SPCSA staff review the new charter amendment over the following weeks, with 
an outcome being decided by the SPCSA Board at its January 2021 Board meeting. 

 

www.caslv.org | info@coralacademylv.org 


